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Minutes of the Landsker Pastorate Elders meeting held on 18th August 2020 via Zoom.
1. Welcome and Apologies
Martin welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Apologies were received from the following Elders – Judith Doncaster, Byron Williams, Margaret Kennard, John & Peggy Morgan, Geraint Lewis, John Mathias (too far to travel).
Present at the on-line meeting were: - Rev Martin Spain, Christine Williams, Denzil Jeremy,
Valerie Swales, Colin & Doris Thomas, Pam Rees, Maureen Canton, Joyce Roberts, Kate Worsley, Shirley Watts, Shirley Williams, Patricia Darley, Sue Murfin.
2. Items for discussion – following the previous meeting these are also ‘matters arising’.
a) The opening up of churches

Martin gave all churches the opportunity to express their views and 3 churches – Nolton, Tiers Cross and Zions Hill expressed a willingness to look in more detail at the regulations with a view to opening (albeit in a limited way) from mid-September.  It was agreed that Martin would contact each church individually to arrange to meet in the building and measure out capacity.  This would be followed by a risk assessment and deep clean before an opening date was agreed.  The process would give us experience which could be shared across the Pastorate.  The need for caution was made, Martin highlighted the fact that the situation with Covid-19 could change at any time.  Everyone agreed that it was important to take the time to get things right.  At this moment in time any services which did go ahead would be ‘members only’ and would be prayer meetings rather than full worship services.
b) The future for worship

After discussion the following decisions were made -
· Martin briefly outlined the new rota with the suggestion of 2 services each Sunday over a 3-week rotation – timings to vary across the Pastorate.  This was agreed in principle but would be for the longer term.
· It was suggested that from re-opening in September there would be 1 service each Sunday in a building, over a 3-week rotation – timings to vary.
· The popularity of the telephone service was acknowledged and it was agreed that these would continue.  Martin invited Lay Preachers and Elders to lead these services if they wished. 
· In the short term (from mid-September) there would therefore be 2 services each Sunday (one in a church building and one by telephone) for one rotation which would be reviewed.
· Informal gatherings were discussed and some suggestions were made – afternoon tea (outside), garden meetings etc.  There was support for face-to-face meeting as seen by the success of the ‘drive-in’ service at Tiers Cross on Sunday.  Elders were invited to explore this informal option which would have to take place without the minister.
· There was broad agreement to explore Wifi connections and Maureen offered to contact Dragon Wifi, Nolton who might be able to offer a local solution.  Unless this sort of system is installed and operating in each church building it will not be possible to share worship and members were reminded not to visit other churches who might be opening.
Martin reminded the meeting that there might be bigger issues facing the Landsker Pastorate going forward.  A lot had changed in our churches and dealing with these issues would be difficult and challenging.
c) Homelink Newsletter

There was some discussion about continuing the newsletter in its current form.  The value of the newsletter and its popularity was acknowledged by the meeting as was the volume of work involved.  It was agreed that -

· Martin would continue the weekly publication for August, it would be issued every 2 weeks in September with a view to a monthly edition from October.  This could be changed very quickly if the Covid-19 situation became more acute and we had to go back into lockdown measures.  It was flexible enough to accommodate this sort of decision.
· Elders would help with some admin. tasks as necessary.

· Individual church Elders were urged to contact vulnerable members to keep them in touch with church matters.

3. A.O.B.

· Martin thanked Kate, who had agreed, following the last meeting, to step in if he were absent.  However, this would depend upon Kate’s commitments at the time.
· Collection/free will offerings – individual churches had different systems and all had been encouraged by the Pastorate Treasurer to contact their members with a view to ensuring continuing and regular offerings in any way possible.

· Electronic giving – a different way of giving was something to be explored in the future.

· Harvest Supper – it was agreed to cancel – Secretary to arrange.

The next meeting to take place on Tuesday 6th October 2020 at 7.30pm via Zoom.
Signed……………………………………………………………………………………………………….

Date………………………………………………………………………………………………………….
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